PICKLEBALL BOARD MEETING MINUTES      October 17, 2022

ATTENDEES:
Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Janice Vaplon, Jim Cooney, David O’Bryan, Lisa Penton


APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the September 2022 Board meeting.


TREASURER’S REPORT:
Report was given by Jane Jakubec. We currently have $10,656.66 in our account. City of Spearfish was paid $5,000. This is our 2nd of 5 payments.
2022 Members Tournament made $3,492.65. We had 7 sponsors, water was donated by Jackson Dental, towel prizes were donated by Jim & Gretchen Cooney. Raffle brought in $330. One expense of $37.35 for the granola bars. 


MEMBERSHIP:
Report given by Janice Vaplon. We currently have 171 members. Membership dues paid from October 17, 2022 and on will count as 2023 dues. 




2022 Members Tournament:
Tournament was a big success despite the weather on Saturday. Thank you to Craig Reiman of Black Hills Asphalt for bringing his industrial size blowers for us to use. We were able to get the courts dried to start the tournament and keep them dry during a few light showers. 

A big thank you to all our sponsors:
Kathleen’s Unique Boutique
Top Shelf Realty
Party Time Liquor
Spearfish Glass
Queen City Liquor 
Jackson Dental
Tuf Storm Restoration


OTHER BUSINESS:
Jim Cooney will be arranging a meeting to speak with Bret at the Rec Center regarding the 4th indoor court for play this fall and winter. Once we know the status of that, the Sign Up Genius will be adjusted accordingly. 
The ball machine will be moved to the Rec Center soon. Electrical plug adapter to the charger is loose, so pay attention when plugging in to charge to make sure there is a good connection. 






